Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
21 June 2023
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	Coggeshall
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Morrison
	

	Pewee Valley
	Not Present
	

	South Oldham 
	Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Stark
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Chief Blakely & Chief Fante


Current elected officers expire june of 2023
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: 
Call to order:  at 08:00 by Thompson
Election of Officers: The biannual election of officers was held. All members present voted to reelect the current officers to their positions for another term.

Minutes: 1st by Coggeshall, 2nd by Fante, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Fante, 2nd by Stark. Total account balance of $55,365.65 with $9,303.62 of that total for Recruitment and Retention.
OCFIA Recruit Class: Class is going well. Firefighter Davis has started issuing training sheets for student workbook assignments. OCRC live burn will be on August 10th and all 1403 instructors will need to attend. Thompson will send out sign-up for instructors and students for this burn. 
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: OCEMS will no longer be hosting the TECC class. They will now train with Oldham County Fire Departments and attend the RTF class. Chiefs reported that the RTF equipment has been ordered and should be delivered by August. After discussion if was decided that RTF skills will start on July 10th in lieu of task force training and again on the 11th and 12th from 09:00-12:00. The next installment will be on September 11th in lieu of task force training and again on the 12th and 13th from 09:00-12:00 to cover all platoons. Thompson is working on the RTF PowerPoint. OCEMS has training supplies and wound packing trainers OCFIA can use.  

Discussion on RTF full scale scenarios offered three days for all shift workers to attend on the 6th, 7th, and 8th of October from 09:00-12:00. 

Drivers training this year will be VFIS Emergency Service Trailer Operations. Nelson will take lead and Coggeshall, Stark, Fante, and Thompson will assist in teaching. BFD, SOFD, LFRD, and WFD will participate. Class dates are July 17th, 18th, 24th, 25th and 26th. Nelson will also get cones from OCEMS to use for the course. 
Long Range Planning: discussion on moving away from a formal fire school due to a already busy training schedule. Nelson will schedule the recruit class Safety & Survival course and Flashover class that were going to take place during the previously suggested fire school. The Survival & Rescue Class will be on the 7th and 8th of October at BFD Station 2. 
OCEMS 24 hour refresher class will be held October 20th, 21st, and 22nd. 

Discussion on OCFIA hosting a methodology refresher class again late this year or early next. 
Old Business: Car fire prop still needs to be repaired and work has started with the tree trimming around the training center fence. 
Thompson is still working on training center expansion. 

Coggeshall will contact OC Water Company about the planned water main expansion the will pass behind the rear fence of the training center. OCFIA is supposed to get an additional fire hydrant installed during the expansion. The project will also clear additional trees away from the back fence. 

The Board Member Trustee class has been scheduled for August 16th from 19:00 – 20:30 at Ballardsville Station 2. Fante will contact the instructor to see if he is available on that date. Training Officers will inform their Boards and see if we can get a decent number of people to commit to attending. 
New Business: Stark presented a list of needed tools for the training center to maintain and rebuild props at the training center. The cost of all the needed tools is $1,600. A motion was made by Stark and seconded by Coggeshall to approve the purchase of up to $1,600 in tools for the training center. After discussion we will see if Walmart is still making donations to fire departments. If so, the cost of the tools needed may be less. Stark will take care of the purchase and donations. 
SFRT 21 hours sheets are out. BFD, SOFD, and LFRD have decided to pool all their 21 hours and NOFD will give 8 of their hours to the pool for a total of 71 hours. Requested Classes will be: NFA Perspectives in Thinking, NFA Incident Safety Officer, NFA Decision Making for Initial Company Operations, Max Fire Box, and IFSAC Life Fire Instructor Class. This will use up an estimated 64 of the total 71 hour pool. Nelson will contact SFRT and request the classes. Coggeshall will coordinate the King Ceiling Prop which will be requested without an instructor. 

OCFIA has updated the county-wide accountability policy to reflect the new passport accountability system and is awaiting approval from the Chief’s Association. The anticipated go live date with the passport system and new policy is July 1st. 

Thompson led discussion on the need to re-frame the second floor of the burn building to make it easier to reset. Barret Smith from LFRD has a plan for the layout and needed dimensions. Estimated cost for the framing is $5,000.00. Fante made a motion that was seconded by Nelson to approve $5,000.00 to be spent on framing the second floor of the burn building.  
Chief Blakely & Fante reported that they attended a meeting in Frankfort yesterday about the KY Fire Commission and the possibility of it being moved under the Homeland Security Cabinet and no longer being associated with KCTCS. They also touched on the need for the tax cap to be reviewed. 
Recruitment & Retention: The Oldham County Fair will be August 1st through the 5th. OC Fire Departments will have a tent set up at the fair for recruitment that will be manned every evening for a few hours. Thompson will send out a google sign-up so firefighters from all the departments can sign-up to work the recruitment tent. 
Department Reports: 
BFD: 1339 is still out of service. Repair work has started on the truck, no ETA was given as to when it will be back in service. 
LFRD: New field unit is in service. All LFRD field units were renumbered. 

NOFD: Ladder truck is still at Seagrave for rehab, and it is expected to be back in December. 
Motion to Adjourn: 09:45 1st by Coggeshall, 2nd by Stark, unanimous approval. 
Page 1 of 1

